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We will close off the season with a Pot-Luck Social Evening on Tuesday, June 21 at the home of Mary Saxton, # 17 – 3 Lakeside Dr. St. Catharines.  Social time will begin about 5 p.m. with supper at 6 p.m.  There is a sign-up sheet on our LWML bulletin board as you come in the church doors, or you can phone or speak directly to either Mary or Carole, to let us know you plan to come and what you will bring. It is helpful to know in advance so that we can try and balance the food items (appetizer, main course, salad or dessert).You don’t have to be a regular member to join us; just come and receive a hearty welcome! Mary & Tom are on the other side of the canal (Lock 1). When you cross the bridge, turn left at Seaway and then right onto Broadway. Lakeside Dr. runs right, off Broadway. Please bring your own plate and cutlery, and lawn chair if you have one, as well as your pot-luck dish to share. Hopefully if the weather is good; the get-together will be down by the Gazebo area; otherwise it will be in Mary’s rec-room. It would be a good idea to carpool as parking is limited. If the driveway is full however, there is no parking on the street by their house but you could drop your things off, and there is lots of parking near the end of Broadway (by the Park).
We had interesting guest speakers for our last 2 meetings – Rev. Munoz in April and Alley Vanden Bogert, Public Education and Volunteer Coordinator for Gillian’s Place, in May. We donated a bag of mixed items to Gillian’s Place (wash cloths, combs, panties, socks, toiletries) along with $75 for them to use as needed for the residents. Alley also gave us a list of items that they need there all the time and we hope next season to make more purchases or donations to them as part of our “care giving” to our Community. 

Since the policy from Zehrs has changed and now is that money received from the cash register receipts that we save, must go to help feed within our own community, we also sent a cheque for $51.27 to Community Care. So keep saving the Zehrs receipts and this is how we will use the money that we get from that project.

Reaching out to help further away, we recently sent some very special kits to Haiti for the women and girls there. After the work days that were held at the church, 148 kits consisting each of 1 pair panties and 2 washable cloth feminine sanitary napkins were shipped (and some extra single ones as well).
$500 was sent from our group to CLWR for disaster relief from the fires at Slave Lake.

In addition to the quilt that the ladies tied together at our March meeting, Gloria has a small group quilting with her on a regular basis and she recently shipped 16 large quilts and 6 baby quilts to CLWR. These are very much needed and gratefully received in other countries

Since no other volunteers were forthcoming, it was decided at our May meeting, that the LWML/Mary Martha Executive would again remain the same for the coming year, (Sept. 2011 – June 2012). It is our hope though, that someone else will consider taking on one of the positions another year so that some of can have a break and also perhaps bring some fresh ideas to the group. So please prayerfully consider that possibility. In the meantime, we will continue to serve to the best of our ability and we wish you all a relaxing and renewing summer.
Carole Pink, 
       President        


Ivy Parkhouse,     Treasurer
Gloria Meyer,       Vice President     

Naomi Hohnberg, Secretary
Doris Olesky,       Christian Growth

Lorraine Kaija,      Social Convener  
Julie Whittard,      Alternate or Assistant C.G.       

Julie Whittard has also just become the new Mission Grants Coordinator at the Zone level and Gloria Meyer remains Financial Secretary at the national level.





In His service,  Carole Pink    (President)

FUNERAL LUNCHEONS
Mary Saxton has very kindly agreed to take on the job of Funeral Luncheon Convener, for the months when she is here in St. Catharines (as opposed to being in Florida) so that is wonderful and we thank her very much. The summer months are the ones that I (Carole) am away at the cottage and not available to do it so that will be extremely helpful to me.

We do still need others who are willing to help with this valuable service though. We need a larger list of helpers to call on when someone’s loved one dies and a funeral luncheon is needed. Because we never know when this will happen, not everyone on our list is available each time and as our members age and have health related issues, the list of names we can call on is getting shorter. Having a longer list of names to draw from, would also mean that the work load could be divided up a little more. Below is a list of some of the tasks involved. Would you be willing to help with any of the following?
1.) Buy and cook up 1 or 2 dozen eggs to be used for egg salad sandwiches? 
             (You would be reimbursed for money spent.)
2.) Go to a store and pick up certain items that might save the Convener a trip there and thus be a help to her? (again, you would be reimbursed)
3.)  Help with phone calls if necessary?
4.) Come to the church before the funeral and help with the preparation, like making up sandwiches, OR cutting up fruit and vegetables to put on trays?
5.) Stay after the funeral to help with the clean up?

6.) Wash the tablecloths, tea towels etc. that are used?
7.) Bake?
PLEASE let us know if you would be willing to help out at any time. It doesn’t mean you have to help all the time. You can choose when it is convenient for you. Give us your name to put on our list so we can phone to see if you are available at some given time OR call us when you know of a funeral that you are willing to help at. We want to continue to be able to offer this to families but we DO need more assistance.
WOMEN’S RETREAT
Would you enjoy 2 days away with other women for an inspiring time of Fellowship, Bible Study and interesting speakers? The “Ontario Women’s Retreat” at the end of September will provide such an opportunity.  Our daily lives are filled with decisions, some simple and others more complex.  From time to time we are called upon to support family and friends in their decisions. How can we support and encourage them in their trials?  We can’t tell them what to do, the decisions must be theirs alone, but we can help them find the answers they seek. 

Written by women for women the seminar “Good Lord, what do I do?” – God’s Direction, Your Decisions,  will through the use of Bible Study, Prayer, multimedia, music vignettes, group discussion and personal sharing, lead us to a better understanding of decision making

The Retreat will be held at the Nottawasaga Resort in Alliston on Friday, September 30 (starting at 7 p.m.). and Saturday, October 1st. 

The Retreat package cost includes registration, night accommodation, all meals, snacks, and free use of the pool and hot tubs. Cost varies according to whether you take a room by yourself or share with one or more persons. Although put on by LWMLC, it is open to ALL women. Registration deadline is August 15 (although some of us will be trying to get our forms in by the end of June before heading off for the summer).
A Brochure is posted on our LWML bulletin board and Registration forms with the cost etc. and maps, can be found on the shelf under the mail slots, - so pick one up and have a look and see if you might be interested in joining us!     Several of us are already planning to attend.   Come along!
